Minutes of WP-meeting 305

Attendance:
DESY: Ralf Diener, Leif Jonsson
Vidyo: Yumi Aoki, Paul Colas, Jochen Kaminski, Tomohisa Ogawa, Ron Settles

General News:

Paul was at the CEPC workshop at Oxford. The TPC talk was well received, but it is clear, that still a
lot of research has to be done to reduce the ion back flow. The workshop mostly people from the
circular accelerator community were attending (FCC and CEPC).

Because of many meetings and conferences, work on the IDR will be delayed by a few weeks, but it
will still be in time for the deadline.

Ron has found out, that draft of the Lausanne statement is being circulated.

News from the groups:

Ralf told that the the FLC group, in particular Uwe, is preparing the next test beam, which will start on
Monday. Then 6 layers of LYCORIS will be tested, which is the first time that more than 1 layer will be
tested in the beam. Besides, Paul M. is studying some discrepancies between the new data and the
published one.

AOB:
The next workpackage meeting will take place on May 16",




